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Saturday, May 4th
Millers' Mill

@%gﬁﬁ 6-9:00 p.m.

Snack Bar will be available.

CRIME WATCH GUEST SPEAKER

Saturday, May | |
Sheltering in Place by Old Town Survival Supply

9:00 a.m.

it

Farm Barn

oL, ToWN West
PREF, DONT REGRET peaker

www.OldTownSurvivalSupply.com

& Taco Night Dinner

Saturday, May 18

Live Entertainment - Tacos with all the fixings

Catered Beef and Chicken

5:00 p.m. Social Time * 5:30 p.m. Dinner
Hosted by $6 Donation




Director of the Month
After office hours
Call 951-294-1104
www.thefarmpoa.org

Board of Directors' Message

Dear Fellow Farmers,

The 2019 FPOA Annual Election will be held on Saturday, May 4th, if quorum if met. Polls will open
at 10:.00 a.m. at The Farm Barn. If you have not mailed in your ballot, be sure to drop it off at The
Farm Barn before 12:00 p.m. the day of the election. Polls will be open from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00
p.m. Remember, we must have quorum (373 bdllots) to proceed with the election. If you have
any questions, contact HOA Elections of California at 888-589-8683 (VOTE).

Summer is coming soon and we would like to remind all members to protect your pool key.
Should anyone ask you fo let them info the pool areq, unless they are your guests, do notf open

the gate. You are responsible.

Homeowners who lease or rent their property, must notify the association in writing. Section 3.3 (B)
of the FPOA Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions (CC&R) state each owner shall notify the
association their right to delegafe any rights of enjoyment to a fenant. The tenant notification
form is in this issue. Pool key applications for fenants will not be processed without this form from

the homeowner.

The Farm Board of Directors — Mike Sayegh, President; Dave Kentish, Vice President; Cathy
Neubauer, Corp. Secretary; Gerrit Brands, Treasurer; Paul Bakeman, Director; Morgan

Dulak, Director; and Mary Haire, Director

Pools Hours Summer and Winter Months
Pool 1 - Farm Road............ 9:00 AM to 10:00 PM......... Open and Heated June 1 to Oct. 31; Pool Closed Nov. 1 to May 31
Pool 2 - The Bamn............... 9:00 AM to 10:00 PM......... Open Year Round: Pool not Heated - Dec.1 to February 28/29

Pool 3 - Wagon Train.........9:00 AM to 10:00 PM........Open Year Round; Pool not Heated - Nov. 1 to May 31
Exercise (Swans) - Pool 2.....7:00 AM to 9:00 AM

Spa Pool 2 - The Barn.........9:00 AM to 10:00 PM........Open Year Round; Heated Year Round
(SUBJECT TO CHANGE)




2019 ELECTION TIMELINE
The FPOA Board of Directors' Election will be on
SATURDAY, MAY 4. 2019

The following is a timeline of events and cutoff dates

leading up to the Election.

INSPECTORS OF ELECTION
HOA Elections of Californma
1001 Avenida Pico, Suite C-496
San Clemente, California 92673
Phone (888) 589-VOTE (8683)

NOMINATING FORMS
Available in the January and February Gazette and in the

Farm Barn lobby.

CUT OFF FOR NOMINATIONS

Completed forms must be received at the Barn
office by 5:00 p.m. Friday, February 22, 2019

MEET THE CANDIDATES
After the FPOA Open Meeting on
Thursday, March 14, 2019
at The Farm Barn at 8:00 p.m.

ENDORSEMENT ARTICLES
Regular Gazette advertising rates apply.

All endorsements must be received and paid for by
2/11/2019 to be in the March issue and by 3/11/2019 for
the April issue. Fach paid endorsement will include
"Space paid for by (payee name)”

BALLOTS WILL BE MAILED
No later than April 5, 2019

ELECTION DAY/ ANNUAL MEETING
TABULATION BEGINS (if a quorum is achieved)
SATURDAY MAY 4, 2019
Polls are open 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

Results & count announced after tabulation.

ELECTION RESULTS MAILED
15 days following the election

MAY’S HOUSE OF THE MONTH AWARD

The Coulston Residence
34425 Meadowview Court
By Garrett Rodriguez, ACC Admin.

May’s House of the Month award goes to the
Coulston Residence. The Coulston’s moved into their
beautiful home about 1.5 years ago. They moved from
Anaheim Hills to The Farm, bringing with them, their
daughter Justine as well as their dog named Foxy. Mr.
Coulston, who is a proud veteran, wanted to own his own
home and be a man of his own garage. While Mrs. Coulston
wanted a garden of her own.

Many residents have expressed a mutual desire to
get away from the rushed pace of California. Which is why
The Farm community draws in so many like-minded folks
who just want a mellow and peaceful neighborhood.

Though the Coulston’s have only lived at their
home for a short period of time, they have made various
improvements to the interior and exterior of their home.
Inside, they ripped out the old carpeting and replaced
it with a tasteful Vinyl Plank material which endows a
contemporary look. They are especially fond of patriotic
décor considering Mr. Coulston’s military background and
their wedding anniversary date that falls on Independence
Day. With that said, it would only be appropriate for them
to have decorative Americana Stars on their exterior wall
facing towards Farm Rd. as well as a high-flying American
Flag to show their love and patriotism for this country. After
all, your home should tell the story of who you are and be a
collection of what you love.

In consideration of the foregoing, the Architectural
Control Committee gives thanks and congratulates the
Coulston family for showing sustainment and preservation
of HOA standards.

FARM BARN
CUSTOMER SERVICE HOURS

Monday - Friday
9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Closed for Lunch
Noon - 1:00 p.m.




Open Meeting 03.14.19

THE FARM PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
OPEN MEETING MINUTES
THURSDAY, MARCH 14, 2019

MEETING PLACE: Farm Barn
CALL TO ORDER: By Mike Sayegh at 7:00 p.m.

PLEDGE & MOMENT OF SILENCE

ROLL CALL: Mike Sayegh President
Dave Kentish Vice President
Cathy Neubauer Corporate Secretary
Gerrit Brands Treasurer
Paul Bakeman Director
Mary Haire Director
Morgan Dulak Director
Denice Harrison, CMCA® Association Manager
ABSENT: None
GUESTS: None

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION: MS/PB: Approval of Open Meeting Minutes, Thursday, January 10, 2019 M/C

COMMITTEE REPORTS

ACC Committee

Eileen San Giovanni reported for the ACC Committee. The February House of the Month certificate and photo were
shared. The Proud family was unable to attend. The March House of the Month certificate and photo were presented
to the Suchand family. Eileen read the resignation letter from the Bradley family.

Coffee Klatsch
Cliff Vosburg reported for Coffee Klatsch. Coffee Klatsch is doing really good. Residents are coming for treats. We
meet the first Monday of every month at 9:15 a.m. at the Farm Barn.

Community Garden
Beth Kramer reported for the Garden Committee. At our January meeting, we discussed and planned for this year’s

crops; tomatoes, onions, and bell peppers for the chili cook-off, pumpkins for the kids, an herb garden with cilantro
and green onion, and a flower garden with sun flowers and holy hocks to attract local bees and decorations for the
yearly events.

We discussed revamping the garden committee’s Gazette articles. “The Garden Plot” was debuted in the March
Gazette. We planned a cleaning day on February 9" but the weather had other ideas. Eileen and myself spent some
time Friday, February 8" cleaning the herb garden. Maintenance, thank you for helping us with the big beds. They
did a wonderful job of cleaning the remnants of last year’s crops and the weeds between them. We had an
anonymous donor drop off a nice load of paver stones and bricks towards our walkway project. We want to send a
big thank you.

It’s a great start towards the project and we need more if anyone has any project leftovers. We voted on moving
forward with the Eagle Scout project. Eileen met with Scout Masters Mr. Ken Kendric and Mr. Bob Cicero (Farm
resident) on March 10™. They expressed enthusiasm and confidence that this would be a good Eagle Scout project
and would forward it to Troop 304’s meeting on March 11™.
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We have a guest speaker coming on Saturday, April 27" at the Farm Barn from Riverside County Department of
Waste Management to talk about composting. They will discuss the composting process from start to finish. They
will also discuss how you can make a small composting bin at home and how to manage it. These are things we
don’t need to send to the landfills. Even if you don’t “garden” compost is useful in your yard. Our next meeting is
on Monday, March 18",

Crime Watch Committee

Ingrid Goode reported for Crime Watch. We had 17 patrols with 219 miles for the month of December. We had 18
patrols with 317 miles for the month of January. The financials were reviewed and approved. Crime Watch is still in
need of members and patrols. An increase in negative activity in the neighborhood was discussed. If you or anyone
you know has been victimized, please call and report it no matter how minor it may be as this will keep our deputies
aware of the need for patrols in our area.

Moment of silence was given for Crime Watch member David Goode who passed on January 10™.

Crime Watch welcomed new members Glenda and Manny Santos and Roger Kramer. We discussed much-needed
equipment such as emergency flashlights with cones and batteries, traffic signs, a mag light, fire extinguisher(s) and
a first aid kit were motioned, voted on, and approved for purchase.

FERT Committee

Dean Gray reported for the FERT Committee. In the combined areas of operations, logistics, planning and
administrative, the following are approximate numbers to date. With focus on the following critical areas:
Administrative Team-Leadership currently operating at approximately 80%, down 20% with the loss of Brian
Hasselbach-Search and Rescue, and David Goode-FERT Security. Block captains currently operating at
approximately 20%, up 5% with the addition of two block captains; Medical Supplies currently operating at
approximately 15%, up 5%; Search and Rescue equipment at approximately 10%, up 5%; Security equipment at
approximately 20%, up 10%; and food storage at approximately 10%, up 5% with donation.

The FERT Operations Building is fully operational with the new generator in place, communications are running at
approximately 95% with no change. These numbers are based on approximate residents of the community, and the
number of residents not prepared, based on surveys taken at all our recruiting events; approximately 3,000 residents
with one-third needing some form of assistance. The FERT Team assisted Crime Watch with the traffic problem for
the second time when Bundy Canyon was briefly shut down and vehicles were diverted through the Farm in late
January. We have also placed a food donation box where residents can donate non-perishable, non-expired dry
goods that will be stored with the FERT center annually, at which time the food will then be distributed to Farm
residents in need at the holidays.

The Blood Drive conducted in January resulted in 35 pints being gathered, bringing in approximately $350 to the
FERT Team from LifeStream. The next Blood Drive is scheduled for Saturday, April 13™ at Millers’ Mill.

Recreation Committee

Eileen San Giovanni reported for the Recreation Committee. Mardi Gras dinner event was a huge success. Great
food, fun residents and an awesome 7-piece band that was donated by Jan Mackenzie!! Thank you to Jan and the
talented musicians.

Our St. Patrick Day dinner event is on Saturday, March 16th. You can sign up on the waiting list if you didn't get on
the main list. This is one of the resident’s favorite. We are so looking forward not only the delicious dinner but the
live entertainment following our meal.

April’s event is called "Crazy Hats Day". And do we get some crazy hats! The menu for that is by popular demand
with spaghetti & meatballs, salad, garlic bread, and pistachio pudding. Still, at our low price of $6 donation and
children under 8 eat free.

Welcome Committee

Gerrit Brands reported for Durene Southward. This month the Welcome Committee went out on February 9" with
Durene Southward, Mary Heitz, and Dena Vogstrom. For the month of February, there were four new residents to
welcome to the Farm. We talked with three of the new residents. It’s always wonderful to hear the stories about how
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they found the Farm. This month it was friends who have lived here and they fell in love when they came to visit,
and others looking for a quiet community with friendly neighbors. The Welcome Committee is looking forward to
meeting new neighbors next month.

Youth Committee

Susie Watters reported for the Youth Committee. Past Events: Fun Run and Pancake Breakfast — We had around 40
kids participate in our Fun Run. They were so cute, and mastering each task and running to the next! They all
received a participation trophy. We want to thank our numerous volunteers for stepping up to help when we needed
you! We also had a Pancake Breakfast that morning. We were so pleased to see so many members of our community
(kids and kids at heart) enjoy the breakfast and socialize. We served about 70 breakfasts. Thanks to all who came
out to support our event.

Valentine’s Party and Dance — Approximately 45 kids attended our party. Our DJ was fabulous and the kids loved
him. We had dinner and dessert. They had fun dressing up for the photo booth and playing games. Every kid
received a Valentine’s goodie bag and they all had a great time.

Upcoming Events: Life Skills Classes — Fridays, Feb. 22, March 1, 8, and 15 from 4:45-5:45 p.m. at the Farm Barn
Library. These are the last four classes to help teach kids basic life skills. We will be teaching home repair,
navigation skills, safety skills, and socialization. This is for kids 10 and up. There are still some openings. Sign up at
4:45 p.m. and stay or drop them off for an hour.

St. Patrick’s Day Scavenger Hunt — Saturday, March 16 from 10-11:00 a.m. at the Main Pond. (Note the change in
venue.) What a fun way to kick off St. Patrick’s Day! Bring your kids down to the Main Pond and let them
participate in our Scavenger Hunt. Every kid will receive a bag o’prizes at the end. This is a free event.

Storytime — Thursday, March 28 at 10:30 a.m. at the Farm Barn Library. Join Miss Janine for a fun, creative story!
We will also be decorating our own canvas to take home. We hope you can make it. This is a free event.

E-Waste — Sunday, April 7 from 2-4:00 p.m. at Millers” Mill. Bring your unwanted electronic devices to Millers’
Mill the day after our Community Garage Sale and get rid of your “left-overs” Items accepted are TV’s, computers,
monitors, routers, printers, laptops, cell phones, VCR’s, DVD players, microwaves, coffee makers, etc. No large
appliances. This also helps to support your Youth Committee!

Easter Egg Hunt — Saturday, April 20 at 10:00 a.m. at the Main Pond (Note the date change.) Come out and join in
the fun while kids of all ages find Easter eggs and turn them in for prizes. Take pictures with the Easter bunny and
participate in various crafts. Hunt times: ages 0-3 at 10:00 a.m., ages 4-6 at 10:10 a.m., 7+ at 10:20 a.m. This is a
free event.

Our next Youth Committee meeting is on Thursday, February 21 at 6:30 a.m. at the Farm Barn Library. We hope to
see you there. Look on the back cover of your Gazette for a snapshot of our upcoming events!

AGENDA ITEMS

INFORMATION: The treasurer’s report was read.

MOTIONED: GB/MH: To approve APN 362-477-006 be sent to collections and a lien be placed on the property.
M/C

MOTIONED: GB/DK: To approve APN 362-650-009 be sent to collections and a lien be placed on the property.
M/C

MOTIONED: MH/GB: To accept Gayl Taylor and Beth Kramer to be permanent ACC Committee members. M/C

MOTIONED: MH/CN: To approve the Youth Committee to change their May event to Karaoke for Saturday, May
4" with the same budget. M/C
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DIRECTOR REPORTS
Mike Sayegh-President/Liaison to Maintenance

The Maintenance report was read. Mike discussed the idea of continuing the sidewalk in front of the Farm Barn.
After discussion and vote, the motion did not pass.

Dave Kentish-Vice President/Liaison to FERT
CERT Training will be this Saturday, March 16 from 8:00 a.m. to noon. Bring your CERT bag and protection gear.

FERT will be having a drill on Wednesday, March 20 for communication exercises with block captains and block
commanders.

Cathy Neubauer-Corporate Secretary/Liaison to Crime Watch
Staff is diligently working. The May Crime Watch Guest Speak will discuss sheltering in place.
MOTION: CN/MH: To approve Christina Breece as the Crime Watch Secretary. M/C

Gerrit Brands-Treasurer/Liaison to Garden and Welcome
The Community Garden meeting is Monday, March 18 at 6:00 p.m. at the Farm Barn Library. The Community
Garden Committee will have a guest speaker on Saturday, April 27 at the Farm Barn Library.

Paul Bakeman-Director/Liaison to RV
We are still actively looking for a space to create additional RV spaces.

MOTIONED: PB/MH: To approve color for the April, May and June Gazette covers. M/C

Mary Haire-Director/Liaison to ACC and Youth

The first evaluation of the year is complete, leaving 96% of properties in compliance with Architectural Rules. 489
courtesy notices were sent out. Of those, 253 corrected the problems within the 2 week timeline. 136 homeowners
received a final notice and 90 corrected within 10 days. 46 did not comply and received fines. The second quarterly
inspection will begin in April. Garrett is the ACC Administrative Assistant and can be reached at the Farm Barn.
The rest of the ACC committee consists of volunteers who help ensure that our community looks beautiful and that
our property values are maintained. We have two longtime ACC members who will be leaving and we thank them
so much for their time serving in the Farm. We are looking for 2 new ACC members to volunteer. If interested,
please see the ad in the Gazette for more info.

The Youth Committee continues to work hard to bring fun family-friendly events to our community. The committee
is made up of a small group of volunteers who would love to have more helpers. You do not have to be a
homeowner to volunteer on a committee. Renters are welcome! We meet next Thursday at 6:30 p.m. in the Farm
Barn. We are also providing community service opportunities for teenagers who need hours for school.

Morgan Dulak-Director/Liaison to Gazette and Recreation

Morgan reminded the residents to sign up for the event and if you are unable to make it let the committee also know.
Sometimes there is a waiting list for dinners. April 6™ is the Community Garage Sale. There will be a flyer with
addresses to hand out!

OPEN FORUM

REQUEST TO SPEAK: There were three requests to speak.

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m. g/
Approved by President Mike Sayegh \Nv\
Approved by Corp. Secretary Cathy Neuba@réﬁg’(@/ﬁbuﬂ.

Transcribed by Denice Harrison, CMCA®
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Article By: Garrett Rodriguez, ACC Admin
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Fm:lﬁn ArchdecturalControlConumueeMessag&
ﬂnyarchdecturalchangesormlprouementstotheexterwrofyourpmpertyreqwreappmualfmmt}w
ACCbeforeworkcanbemLuated You must fill out an Architectural Change Application; this application : :
canbepwlcedupat‘me‘l’armoﬂ‘we All architectural change applications nw.stbesubmtttedto‘ﬂw‘Farm
S Office by Friday, May 10"

i A\ Attention A\ @2"“ Quarter ACC Inspection ‘Focus%
. 2-Week violation notices E: WwﬂCCCMmuueehasgonemutoperformoursecond&ahmuonoftheyear The :
have been sent to-all o main violations we focused on were the painting of homes, garages, trim, and
residents inuiola,tionofflCC E: fascia boards. We also checked for A/C units, evaporative coolers, trash cans
rules. Please correct all i_ needing to be screened from street view-

violations assessed to the F ‘We greatly appreciate all your efforts in having your property maintained and up-
proper‘tybyMayIZ 2019 to E: toflCC'Rulegmdelines ‘FromdwﬂrchitecturalControlCorrmziﬁee,haveagreat
avoid possible fines. ': Spring and Summer to-come!

'Rcspondmg to ACC violation letters

Tip 1: Understand why the rules exist :
WMdu&dwaLCmWolConmu&eewmpWWwwedwtwyhonwowwsequ&ywpro&cwd ‘Not everyone has
. the same ideas about how a community should look or what type of conduct qualifies as “neighborly.” By organiging :
these guidelines and formaliging them in our gouerning documents, The FPOA clearly outlines what will be expected
from you and what you have the right to expect from your neighbors.

. Tip 2: Ask why you received the notice .
‘lfyourecaughtoﬁguardbyanotwe then there’s a chance you didn't know you were in violation of ACC rules. Contact
dwﬂrchdedwalCoMrolﬂdnwusWaMrathTwmoﬂ"wew&daskfwanevplwmtwn Understanding where the ACC s

. coming from can help you contextualige the notice. .

: Tip 3: Understand that it is a progressive process

Just because you receive a violation notice doesn't mean you are automatically subject to a fine. The process looks like

t this: 2-week courtesy notice, notice of hearing with the FPOA Board (10-days to correct violation), and lastly a notice

:  regarding the decision to fine for non-compliance. From the first notice to the last, the FPOA gives residents over 25 i
: days to correct their violation; you will have ample time to ask questions, correct the problem and share your concerns  :
: with the board before facing a penalty. :

. Tip 4: The process is not an attack on your character. .
Please do not assume that you are the only one on your street who received a violation letter. After every inspection, we
receive complaints asking why a violation letter was sent to the person and not the “messy neighbors next door”. Please
know that the process is confidential, you will not receive status updates on your neighbor’s compliance notices. Trust :
: that the ACC is comumitted to impartiality, please know-that due process is underway.
Tip 5: Familiarige yourself with FPOA Architectural Guidelines
Know what is contained in the Architectural Guidelines so you are aware of which compliance issues need to be
absolved. Read the requirements, how-they were violated, the fine schedule, and the remediation process.
‘understandmgtiwcontemsof‘ﬂw‘Farmruleswdregula&mtsmalcesdeaswrfordwdtscusswn&ynwueforward

.
Sssssssnnnnnnnnnnnn@annnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnséunnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnntannEnE R RN RN EEEE RN E RN R AR "



A FOND FAREWELL FROM MIKE SAYER, YOUR
EP.O.A. PRESIDENT

Hello Ladies & Gentlemen, Friends & Neighbors...

As of Saturday, May 4th, I will have officially
served out my duties as President of the Board of Directors.
On that note I just wanted to take this time to let you know
how proud I was to be able to serve you as an elected
member of the F.P.O.A. for the last two terms / four years.

During that time... I learned a lot about how our
community functions and was honored to be part of the
inner workings to help improve and preserve the standards
of'this unique community that has been established by many
others in previous years. Working with all of other Board
Members was a great experience and truly enjoyed every
minute of it.

I have made some great friends, lost some friends
and suffered the loss of my dear Wife of 30 years “Jan”,
who was never able to attend a meeting that [ presided over
due to her failing health. I know she would have been proud
of me since it was she that encouraged me to “step up and
become more involved”. She was always my inspiration...
as she also volunteered on several committees with great
pride, as I was very proud of her as well. Together we had
been Farm residents for nearly 20 years and I plan to stay
around for a while longer (as long as my health holds out).

It was my privilege to be a part of the Boards that |
proudly served on and know that the upcoming Board will
do a great job continuing to preserve and serve you with
pride and dignity with your best interests in mind.

On behalf of the most recent Board and myself,
we thank you being part of this community, whether you
volunteer or just enjoy living here, since it is all of you
that make The Farm the Great Place it has been and will
continue to be!

As I step down, please know that I will always be
grateful to have been a part of the Board and a Community
with so many great residents.

Farewell and thank you again for the opportunity to
serve you!

PUNCO
by jackie

(]
Come rain or foy),
or Suv or wind,
we still play BUNCO,
T thivnk you know when!

It's the 2nd and 4+h Monday,
at just 1 o'clock,
So jump in your car and
drive down the blocki!

we're at the Red Barnw,
and once you're inside,
Jus+t +urn +o your left,
we dow't try to hidelll ,
&y
We play for 3 hours, ~<
well..almost, but..mot quite,
We do take time out,
+o have a quick bitellll

we're always good watured,
and we'd all love +o share,

3 Our friewdlivess with you,
)

Hostesses for May are:

13™. . Sally Lyous

270 . MEMORTAL PAY....... NO BUNCO

Please be responsible pet owners and pick up after your dogs
We have plastic bag receptacles for your convenience.
Please do your part!!

Also be considerate of your neighbors and
don' allow your dogs to defecate on your neighbors' yards.




May is osteoporosis awareness month.

The Farm Barn
33430 Harvest Way

Thursday, May 30 at 9:00 a.m.
Call Judy Kentish to RSVP at 951-333-8256

Learn how to reduce your risk
of fracture, increase your mobility
and create a healthy, vibrant lifestyle.

Steo D trongime

Strong Bones Healthy Joints Better Balance ...I\JJ-‘_;PL,L?ZLQ.Q'/].!

25190 Hancock Ave, #C, Murrieta, CA 92562 www.osteostrongmurrieta.com Phone: 951.461.9584

10



RECREATION COMMITTEE
By Jacqueline Meers Heidrick

St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Review: Saturday, March
16, 2019: What a fabulous evening dining on corned beef
and cabbage with all the fixings plus dessert. The ladies
and men of the Recreation Committee outdid themselves.
All this wonderful food for only $6.00 donation. Over 90
Farmers enjoyed this grand evening of food, a drawing, and
great music. Jan did it again. She has such a lovely voice.
The Irish Rovers accompanied Jan, and we really had such
a good time singing old traditional Irish songs. They were
fabulous. Thank you to the Irish Rovers and Jan for a fun
night. A big thanks to our wonderful cooks and servers and
decoration and clean up crews. It takes a great team like
this to succeed every time! Congratulations to our lucky
winners: Anita, Debbie, LaVonne, and Dick. You too can
win one of the great dinner coupons, gift certificates from
Louie’s Nursery or a gift card from Jack’s BBQ Shack.
Support your local merchants.

TACO NIGHT: Saturday, May 18, 2019: This
dinner will be a feast. Tacos, quesadillas with all the fixings.
This includes cheese, sour cream, beans, lime, jalapefios
and onions plus Mexican Wedding cookies. If you have
never tried this little piece of heaven, you must come for
this powdered sugar delight.

HOBO DINNER: Saturday, June 15, 2019: If you
have not had a Twinkie lately, now is your chance. Do
you remember this childhood favorite? We cannot wait to
rediscover this famous sponge cake filled with cream. To
think this snack almost became extinct when it was bought
my millionaires C. Dean Metropoulos and Andy Jhawar.
Thank you! We will serve a hearty and delicious Hobo stew
with another favorite, Goldfish. A wonderful cheese cracker
that has been a favorite since 1962. Half of the crackers
have a small imprint of an eye and a smile. Look for it!

FOURTH OF JULY PARADE AND BBQ:
Thursday, July 4, 2019: Check your Gazette to find when
this fun and Patriotic Parade will go past your house. Bring
your family out to the curb to enjoy this great tradition. After
the parade, join us for hot dogs, chips, and watermelon. All
FREE while supplies last. The parade starts at 9:00 a.m.

AMERICAN BANDSTAND DANCE CONTEST:
Saturday, August 17, 2019: Get your dance shoes on. We
are going to have a dance contest for kids of all ages. The
Summer Sounds Band will play all your favorite songs. You
have plenty of time to practice. More about this in our next
issue.

Social time for our dinner is 5:00 p.m. and dinner is
served at 5:30 p.m. The sign up sheet is located in The Farm
office the first day of the month, and is taken down Tuesday
before the event. There is a $6.00 donation and kids under
eight eat free. Reservations are necessary to know how
many people will attend and space is limited. Exact change
is appreciated. You may bring beer and wine, but no hard
liquor, please.

Be like the Bird that, passing on her flight

Awhile on boughs too slight,

Feels them give way beneath her,

And yet sings, knowing that she has wings. ~ Victor
Hugo, Author

Happy Mother’s Day! That is a Mother. Knowing you

have her wings when you need them ... even if she passed, her
love will always last.

TNES

EXERCISE
By LaVonne Moore

Our workout features brisk walking and strength
training. We begin with a gentle warm-up, then we increase
the pace to be sure you are moving briskly enough to burn
fat and condition the cardiovascular system. We slowly
decrease the walking pace to a cool-down and stretch to end
the walk.

Three days of 2-mile walking is approx. 30
minutes. Two days of 1-mile walking is approx. 15 minutes.
No running or floor exercises.

We begin at 8:00 a.m. We do just what each person
is able to do. Come join us. We have lots of fun. All ages.
Male and female.
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THE FARM WILDLIFE
By Association Manager Denice Harrison CMCA®

On Thursday, April 10" numerous calls were made
to The Farm POA regarding an injured duck at the Main
Pond. Animal Friends of the Valley and the County of
Riverside Animal Control were contacted. Officer Alcatraz
from the Lake Elsinore office responded to the call. After
searching the Main Pond area and unable to locate the duck,
a couple of residents enjoying the common area were asked
if they had seen an injured duck. With no luck, the officer
left and stated he would be back to check on the wildlife the
next day.

Resident Kristie Erdtsieck called the office at
approximately 4:00 p.m. to let staff know the duck was
found hung up on fishing line and unable to move. With a
quick phone call back to the Lake Elsinore office, the office
was closed for the day.

A BIG THANK YOU to Kristie for assisting the
Farm staff and cutting the injured duck from the fishing
line. The duck waddled off into the pond.

Officer Alcatraz visited the Main Pond the following
day to check on all the ducks and geese that stop by to visit
and take a swim. All seemed okay with the animals.

When using the common areas, please be sure to
clean up. Do not leave fishing tackle or any other trash.
There is no excuse for the wildlife to suffer because of the
actions of those using the pond area. There are many trash
cans around the common area.
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1 HE GARDEN PLOT

By Beth Kramer, Co-Chair Garden Committee

Community Garden Bed Upgrade, Eagle Scout Project Troop 304

The community garden is working towards an upgrade with help from local Boy scout troop 304!
Upgrades are to include paver/brick walkway down the center for a stable walking surface and weed
control, changing over to soak-er style hosing for water savings and removal of the railroad tie steps,
replace with cinder block, and make reusable and sturdy PVC vegetable cages. To make this happen
faster we have a wish list for donations.

Paver stones Seeds: Vegetable and Flower
Bricks Schedule 40 PVC piping
Cinder blocks PVC connectors

Soak-er style hosing

If you have any leftovers of a finished project please keep our local community Garden in mind and
Contact Eileen San Giovanni 951-723-0883 Remember to Reuse and Recycle!

This years planned crops for community events:

Hurry! Get your own Garden plot! For a $20.00 key
deposit you can have your own 4 ft by 10 ft garden
plot with free water!

th
4 of July: Flowers for decorations
Chili Cook Off: Tomatoes, Onions, Bell

Peppers,Cilantro, Dill, Basil, Oregano, Jalapeno
Peppers, Pumpkins for the kids Only 6 Left!
What to plant for May Next Meeting
Beans Herbs May 20, 2019
Beets Melons 6pm
Cabbage Peppers The Farm Barn!
Carrots Summer Squash Committee meeting are held every other month on the
Corn Tomatoes Third Monday. Meetings are open to the Community
Cucumbers Garden members and all other Farm Residents who are
interested.

Water Saving Lawn and Garden Tips:

* Irrigate at night: Watering your lawn at night or during the early morning hours can reduce evaporation up
to 30 percent or more, depending on your location.

» Avoid High Wind Watering: High winds can evaporate water or blow it away from the target zone; this
causes waste water and lowers your sprinkler’s efficiency.

» Don’t Over water Your Lawn: Your yard only needs about an inch of water per week to stay healthy,
established gardens require a little less. Watering infrequently but deeply will inhibit a deep root growth,
keeping your lawn viable for years to come. Over watering has been linked to pesticide and fertilizers
being introduced into streams and rivers so avoidance is the best practice all around.

» Use Rain Barrels: Capture the naturally occurring rain and store it for use in your garden or yard.

Many systems can be hooked right up to your sprinklers using solar or traditional powered pumps.

» Don’t Water the Street: Thousands of gallons of water are wasted each day in neighborhoods and homes
that have improperly setup sprinkler heads. The street and sidewalk don’t need watering, take special care
to make sure your sprinkler heads and hoses put the water where it is really needed.

D
S
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HISTORICAL GAZETTE
ARTICLE 15
By George Taylor

The past 14 articles that I have given to you
represented the early years of The Farm. They have shown
to have been collections of a cohesive and closely knitted
community over the years that I have portrayed it to be.
Was it all a bowl of cherries, No! It had its moments but
still survives.

In this year, there was a turning point mainly due to
the lack of good board communication experience and the
lack of knowledge of individuals who came here not having
been subjected to Association Law, Covenants Conditions
and Restrictions, that all of'a sudden were thrust upon them.

The elected Board of Directors in 1989 were
President William Walters, a retiree with 26 years
administrative experience, Lily Carson vice president retired
accounting professional, Mr. Joy Leveau retired Para-Legal,
and Accounts Manager, Marie Taylor Treasurer, experience
in banking and a degree in Business, Mr. Ed Stiverson a
director, retired Executive Director and General Manager
California Association of Professional Employees, Ray
Gilore retired Allied Equipment Tractor Corporation,
and last was Mr. Ed Daehn Maintenance Engineer and
Automotive Business owner.

I would say, a very knowledgeable group to
represent us. (Incidentally, these were the folks who won an
appeal that got us the funding to build Millers’ Mill).

Why am I telling you all of this personal information
about these folks! Reason being that later on in the year
it came budget time, and after much consideration about
how are we going to keep the Association solvent, they
consulted the law and found that there was a path to avoid
what appeared to be looming in the coming future.

Well, they found that with proper justification, this
board would be able to raise the assessment by 20 percent
without voter approval. Well again, remember, as I had
previously mentioned, there was the Concerned Property
Owners group. This group said “Wait a Minute” are you
crazy, (Words to that effect) we gave no permission to
increase our assessment by that rate.

On the surface it appeared to be an abuse of board
power, so the CPO put out a petition to recall the entire
board of directors saying the this increase was unwarranted.

The demand: the assessment remain the same
with no increase. They got their percentage of signatures
and presented it for review to the Board of Directors. The
board found it to be a valid document, I.E. No duplicate
signatures, and all were found members in good standing.

The board called a special meeting, held it on the
tennis court and exercised the recall, but when the new board
was seated and went to work in their assigned positions,
they found that it took the 20 percent increase to pay the
bills and had to honor the increase.

If those recall folks were around today, [ would tell
them that the moral of this story is: You can’t really know a
job until you occupy the position, so be careful for what you
wish for, you may cause more harm than it was worth.

Beyond this significant event that polarized The
Farm community for many years, but the various clubs
and committees continued to do their thing and we are all

still here today. As I said above, these articles that I have
written represent the early years of this community and
the people that volunteered to keep property values up and
the community growing. To all of them and to all of those
presently who are continuing that work, I say Bless you, and
thanks for what you do for all of us.

WEST NILE VIRUS PREVENTION
By Steve Freed

Attention ALL Farm Residents! As you have
probably read in the paper or seen in the news, mosquitoes
that carry West Nile Virus have reached epidemic
proportions in Riverside County. Also, the arrival of non-
native mosquitoes that carry Yellow Fever was discovered a
while back.

There are ways to avoid mosquito bites that have
been frequently recommended in the news, including
wearing long pants and long sleeves when outside, using
mosquito repellent containing DEET, and avoiding being
outside at dusk or dawn when mosquitoes are most active.
These are all good ideas.

However, the best way to deal with disease carrying
mosquitoes is to prevent them from breeding in the first
place. Mosquitoes can breed in as little as a discarded bottle
cap full of water!

Farm residents! We strongly request that you check
your yards for anything that may catch and hold standing
water. We ask that you do this frequently and regularly,
especially after watering or after a rain.

Look for buckets; open coolers; cans; plant pots;
trash cans; pools; bird baths; old tires; anything that can
hold even a small amount of standing water. Dump them
and discard them, bring them inside or turn them so they
won’t collect water. Remember, even something as small as
a bottle cap full of water can breed mosquitoes.

The frequent rains this winter and spring will
create a lot of potential standing water, but being vigilant
concerning standing water should be a year around project.

Remember also that mosquitoes don’t respect fence
lines. You following these simple guidelines regularly, now
and in the future, will not only protect you and your family
but it will also protect your neighbors as well.

Be a good neighbor. Let’s all work together and
keep our community a safe place to live.

For more information on preventing West Nile
Virus, go to www.westnile.ca.gov/prevention.
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PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
33430 HARVEST WAY
WILDOMAR, CA 92595

=/ PH: (951) 244-3719 = FAX (951) 244-0553

ACH FORM

THE

Authorization Agreement for Preauthorized Payments: Farm Property Owners Association

Farm Account Holder Information:

Name(s) Farm Acct #

Property Address: , Wildomar, CA 92595
Mailing Address:

Phone Numbers: Home Cell

Bank Account Information:

Bank Name

Bank Routing # Bank Account #

Bank account holder is required to contact their financial institution to verity the electronic transactions will use the same
account number and routing transit number as provided on the account holder’s check. If the financial institution uses a
different routing number for electronic transactions, it is the account holders’ responsibility to provide that information above.

This Authorization is to remain in full force and effect until the FPOA has received written notification from the bank account

holder of its termination at such time and in such manner as to afford the FPOA and my bank a reasonable opportunity to act
upon it.

Account Holders Signature:

Date:

Date:

Please attach a voided check here after verifying
the bank account data with your financial institution.

Rev 1.2018



THE FARM YOUTH COMMITTEE
GAZETTE ARTICLE
MAY 2019
By Susie Watters

The Farm Youth Recreation Committee plans and
implements monthly events for the kids in our Community.
We are a very small Committee and desperately need more
members. Most of our events are FREE and for the entire
family. We meet on the 3™ Thursday of each month at 6:30
p-m. at the Farm Barn Library. You are welcome to come
visit and see what we’re all about. The back cover of your
Gazette shows a snapshot of our upcoming events. We hope
you’ll join us at our next function!

Past Events: Storytime — We had 16 kids and their
parents at our Spring Storytime. Miss Janine read two
stories about dogs (one dog was an artist). The kids then
painted their own little canvases. They were so cute and
creative!

St. Patrick’s Day Scavenger Hunt — We had about
65 kids at our Patrick’s Day Scavenger Hunt. We even
had our own Leprechaun! The kids received a St. Patty’s
themed bag of goodies. Thanks to all who helped out!

E-Waste Drive — Our E-Waste was a success! We
will do this after each of our Community Garage Sales.
There was a pretty steady stream of donations! Thank you
to ALL the residents who took the time to drop their items
off!

Upcoming Events: Karaoke Night — Saturday, May
4" from 6-9:00 p.m. at Millers’ Mill (FREE Family Event)
Karaoke night be a Star Wars theme (May the 4th be with
you). This is a Family Event. You can bring your own
dinner or take advantage of the Youth Committee’s snack
bar where you can purchase pizza, snacks and drinks (water
will be provided free by the Farm Mutual Water Co). We
now accept credit cards! So come join us for a night of fun

and exercising your vocal chords!

Summer Bash — Saturday, June 8" from 4-7:00
p.m. at the Wagon Train Gazebo (FREE Family Event).
What a great kick off to Summer! Our annual Summer
Bash has become quite a hit! We will have an awesome
DJ, games and free food and drinks. Come join us for an
afternoon of fun! This is a FREE event!

Our next Youth Committee meeting is on
Thursday, May 16" at 6:30 p.m. at the Farm Barn Library.
We hope to see you there! Look on the back cover of your
Gagzette for a snapshot of our upcoming events.

7RI

FMWC
By Janine Tominaga

If you’ve never seen what a ‘fatberg’ looks like, or a
tree root growing into and down the length of an 8
inch concrete reinforced PVC sewer main pipe, or
you'd like to know which of those ‘flushable’ wipes
REALLY are flushable, and you want to take a chance
at winning something in a free raffle! Come join us
June 8™, at the Farm Mutual Water Company Annual
Meeting.

BEGINNING CROCHETING/KNITTING
EVERY TUESDAY AT THE FARM BARN
6:00PM TO 7:30PM
ALL AGES ARE WELCOME

One time $5 donation to cover the cost of materials is
requested.

SIGN UP AT THE FARM OFFICE

Come on and join us!
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FARM PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
TENANT NOTIFICATION FORM

TO: Farm Property Owners Association

To comply with Civ. Code §4740(d) requirement,

Prior to renting or leasing his or her separate interest as provided by this section, an owner shall provide the
association verification of the date the owner acquired title to the separate interest and the name and contact
information of the prospective tenant or the prospective tenant’s representative.

We are submitting the following information to the FPOA.

| (we) are the property owners of record for our home at:

FPOA Acct #

Effective we have:

Leased/rented our home in The Farm to the following persons, who will be living in our home:

Discontinued our lease with the persons named below.

Tenant Name Phone
Tenant Name Phone
Tenant Name Phone

Please send all related correspondence to the address below:

Street/Post Office Box City, State, Zip Code
Phone

Property Owner Signature Property Owner Signature
Date

07.18 dm



CONSTITUTION ARTICLE
By Ed Mitchell
(Continued from last month)

Part two: A convention to propose amendments
to the United States Constitution Eight state constitutions
in effect at the time of the 1787 Constitutional Convention
convened in Philadelphia included an amendment
mechanism. Amendment-making power rested with the
legislature in three of the states and in the other five it
was given to specially elected conventions. The Articles
of Confederation provided that amendments were to be
proposed by Congress and ratified by the unanimous vote
of all thirteen state legislatures. This proved to be a major
flaw in the Articles, as it created an insurmountable obstacle
to constitutional reform.

One ofthe main reasons for the 1787 Convention was
that the Articles of Confederation required the unanimous
consent of all 13 states for the national government to take
action. This system had proved unworkable, and the newly
written Constitution sought to address this problem.

The first proposal for a method of amending the
Constitution offered in the Constitutional Convention,
contained in the Virginia Plan, sought to circumvent the
national legislature, stating that “the assent of the National
Legislature ought not to be required.

A frequent question is whether applications from
the states can omit to mention subject matter, and instead
request an unlimited convention. Past practice suggests that
separate unlimited applications submitted to Congress at
different times are not allowed. Article V itself calls for “the
application of the legislatures” instead of calling for plural
“applications”.

According to James Kenneth Rogers, the drafting

history of Article V indicates that states may limit the subject
matter of their applications, and that Congress has a duty to
tally applications separately by subject matter. Moreover,
Rogers asserts that states may not make a general application
without specifying the subject or subjects to be addressed by
the convention. Rogers points out that, during the drafting
process, the Philadelphia Convention at one point adopted a
version of Article V that gave power to Congress to propose
amendments when two-thirds of both houses agreed, or to
propose amendments without a congressional supermajority
“on the application of two thirds of the Legislatures of the
several states.” This draft version of Article V lacked any
provision for a constitutional convention requested by the
states, and instead included language almost identical to the
final version of Article V but giving states the power to apply
to Congress for amendments without any convention. The
draft language suggests that states applying to Congress for
amendments would have to say what sort of amendments
they were applying for, because a general petition (that
is, one not limited by subject matter) asking Congress to
propose amendments would serve little purpose “beyond
notifying Congress that two-thirds of the States thought that
some unknown changes to the Constitution were desirable.”
Therefore, due to the similarity between the draft and
final versions, Rogers contends that state applications to
Congress must specify subject matter, and must be tallied
individually by subject matter to determine whether the
two-thirds threshold of state applications has been met.

“-%ﬁ‘%?ﬂ’

MEMORIAL DAY WORD SEARCH

HONOR
HF PHPKWGMJHUHOQOUJE VIETNAM
HDMYAQUEJUBCZTM FLAGS
PEOMSGALEFBASTLTCLZ CIVIL WAR
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YRATILIMLTETLUPTUY FLOWERS
CAYEDEUSTIOPCSHZXZ~C
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For more free word searches, visit
www.memory-improvement-tips.com/word-search-printables.html
© Memory-Improvement-Tips.com

You may copy & distribute this word search without restriction as long as this copyright notice remains in place.
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PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

=y 33430 HARVEST WAY
WILDOMAR, CA 92595
o) PH: (951) 244-3719 « FAX (951) 244-0553

THE

ELECTRONIC MAIL AUTHORIZATION

Date: FPOA Account #:
Name: Phone #:
Property Address:

Mailing address if different from above:

I hereby give the Farm Property Owners Association authorization to send information to me by

email. My email address is as follows:

I understand to revoke this authorization it must be done in writing.

Homeowner signature

05/16 dm

A NON PROFIT CORPORATION INCORPORATED UNDER THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA.



ATTENTION RV STORAGE SPACE RENTERS
By ACC Admin Assistant Garrett Rogriguez

A FRIENDLY REMINDER

The FPOA office needs copies of your RV’s
(trailer, motorhome, fifth wheel, boat, etc.) CURRENT
INSURANCE AND REGISTRATION. Please remember,
when you receive your renewal documents from both the
DMYV and your insurance carrier, to submit a copy to our
office so we can update your file. Failure to submit this
paperwork may result in forfeiting your space.

If you are planning on loading/unloading or
cleaning your RV, it is possible ACC may be doing their
evaluations. Please call the office to let us know.

Special @ccasions

(s

SPECIAL ADVERTISING
By Gazette Editor Denice Harrison, CMCA®

The Farm Gazette can now offer a full page in color
for an additional $165 per month. This fee is in addition to
the monthly advertising rate. If you are interested or have
questions contact Denice at the Farm Barn or email at the
address below.

Do you have a special birthday surprise you would
like friends and family to see published in The Farm
Gazette? We have advertising space available for birthday,
anniversary, or special wishes. Please see Denice at The
Farm Barn office or email to fpoagazette@gmail.com.
Regular advertising rates apply.

Deadline for the Farm Gazette is the 10th of the
month prior to publication. The deadline for the June issue
is Friday, May 10th.

Dripping Roast Beef Sandwiches (4 servings)

Submitted by Jane Merrow

1 can Campbells French Onion Soup

1 Tbsp. Worcestershire sauce

3/4 1b. Sliced deli roast beef

4 Classic Soft Hoagie Rolls with sesame seeds

4 slices Provolone cheese cut in half

COOK'S CORNER

"YUMMY FOR THE TUMMY"

1/4 cup drained mild or pickled banana pepper rings

Heat oven to 400 degrees. Heat soup and worcestershire in 2 qt. saucepan to a boil, add beef and heat
through, stirring occasionally. Divide beef among rolls. Top beef with cheese slices and place sandwiches
onto baking sheet. Bake 3 min. or until sandwiches are toasted and cheese is melted.

Spoon soup mixture onto sandwiches. Top each with pepper rings.

(I'like to put soup in small individual bowls and dip my sandwich.)
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Crime Watch
By Cathy Neubauer

Volunteer Volunteer

Most of you have heard of “Crime Watch”, but do you really know what the intent of this FPOA committee is? Crime Watch is made up of
residents of the Farm who volunteer their time for YOU. It exists to assist local law enforcement organizations in deterring crime throughout
The Farm. The duties of the Crime Watch Committee members are to observe and report all unusual circumstances within the Farm. In years
past, the group was made up of approximately 80 residents. Over time, our volunteer pool has dwindled considerably and we are once again
asking for more volunteers so that we can still make a difference; and we do!

It's very easy to say, “Oh, but they can't do anything, what's the point?” Crime Watch is not responsible for policing the community; the
Sheriff's Department polices the community. Crime Watch (an FPOA Sanctioned group), as well as a Neighborhood Watch group (non-
sanctioned group), assists them with this by being a visible presence, in addition to the members’ eyes and ears on our neighborhood. When
ne'er-do-wells come into our area with decided mischief and larceny on their minds, the Crime Watch car and the members manning it, have
a definite impact on their thought processes. More volunteers mean more patrols and more coverage of our neighborhood; give a couple of
hours a week or month, whatever time you can spare - make a difference in YOUR community.

Every pnd Saturday we have an Informational Meeting at 9:00 a.m. at the Farm Barn, coffee and donuts are served; and our Committee

Regular meeting is the 4th Monday of every month at 7:00 p.m. at Millers Mill. Come and join us and see what is happening in your
community or update us with information you might have.

If you don't have time to volunteer for Crime Watch, then make a point of getting to know your neighbors, exchange your name, address
and other pertinent details with them, (see sample card below). Be alert and aware of what's happening around you - we'’re in this together.

PLEASE, BE A PART OF THE SOLUTION AND VOLUNTEER

FARM
My Name is
Address

| work at
Call us at:
Home Cell Work
Emergency Contact

Notes

Hello, I am your neighbor!

If you see suspicious activity at my house
-Call 911 First
-Call me
| will do the same for you. Let me know when you will be out of town and | will
keep an extra watch out for your home.

Four ways to make your Neighborhood Safer:

1) Exchange the above card with your neighbors

2) Call 911 if you see any suspicious activity around

3) Let your neighbors know when you will be gone so they can watch your house
4) Watch your neighbors homes when they are gone

Become familiar with your neighbors vehicles, persons living in the house and when they work

Call 911 First
Ask questions later
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WHAT IS CRIME WATCH?
By Cathy Neubauer, Crime Watch Liaison

Crime Watch is simply a program of neighbors
volunteering their time to watch out for our community
during weekdays, evenings and weekends. The purpose of
the Crime Watch program is to create an alert neighborhood
by using simple crime prevention methods. It takes as little
time as two hours per month. The program works throughout
the mutual aid of neighbors watching the property of other
neighbors and common areas. A police officer driving by
your home might not recognize someone as a stranger in
your yard. However, an alert Crime Watch Volunteer would
recognize the person as a stranger and could dial 9-1-1.
Volunteers are never asked to put themselves in harm’s way
to prevent crime. They should only observe and report
suspicious activities to the Police Department.

There are advantages to the program, neighbors
recognize the Crime Watch Car and that you are helping the
Neighborhood as well as they can come to you with their
concerns. Volunteering builds bonds with neighbors. People
look out for one another and this stimulates neighborhood
awareness. Reduces the risk of becoming a crime victim
and in turn reduces the physical, financial and psychological
costs of crime.

Residents are the “eyes and ears” of the community.
Crime Watch focuses on the individuals of the neighborhood.
Crime Watch can be a very effective program, but it depends
upon the residents of The Farm, whether you are owners or
renters to maintain the program and make it work. Crime
Watch cannot work without resident volunteers.

Benefits of The Farm Crime Watch are obvious:

* Crime Prevention

* Better quality of life

 Greater sense of security, responsibility and personal
control

* Builds community pride

* Preparing for helping ourselves and others in our
community

* Provide law enforcement agencies with volunteer
support year round

Residents become the extra “eyes and ears” of
law enforcement personnel and therefore reduce law
enforcements burdens The Farm Crime Watch is neighbors
helping neighbors ... building bonds with neighbors

Everyone wants Crime Watch to succeed. Crime
is everyone’s business and help is out there, but we are
having trouble finding you. Neighbors are our only source
of volunteers. Often neighbors will sit back and assume that
someone else will volunteer, or they may not be as qualified
to help other neighbors. All neighbors are welcome to

volunteer at least once in some capacity, two hours a week
... two hours a month ... whatever time you have. You can
volunteer your skills by patrolling, typing, computer, design,
public speaking, organizational skills, speakers, ideas, and
fundraisers, to name a few.

As a Crime Watch Volunteer you become more
alert and aware of what is going on in your neighborhood.
You also:

* Get to know your neighbors

* Be observant and watch over neighbors’ homes,
especially when they are not home or out of town.

e Write down license plate numbers and descriptions

of suspicious looking vehicles and or good

descriptions of any suspicious persons.

Immediately report them to 911 or the sheriff non-

emergency number

» Report information to your Crime Watch Chairperson.
e Educate children in crime prevention and teach
respect for law enforcement officers.

Come and join us at our Next Meeting on May 20,
7:00 p.m. at Millers’ Mill or attend our next Speaker Event
on May 11", 9:00 a.m. at the Farm Barn. Guest Speaker
Scott from Old Town Temecula Survival Store, who will be
speaking on sheltering in place. 2019 has seen a lot of rain
which brings a lot of growth in the surrounding hills, please
be prepared.

PICKLEBALL ANYONE?

By David Gerletti, Pickleball Liaison

Three years ago, the Farm Barn Pickleball Group
started at the Farm Barn Tennis Court. We now have three
groups playing every week on Tuesday, Thursday and
Sunday.

Tuesday - Co-ed group, 6:00 pm - 8:00 pm
Thursday - Ladies’ group, 6:00 pm - 7:30 pm
Sunday - Men’s group, 8:00 am - 10:00 am

Over the last three years we have purchased two
portable Pickleball nets and the Maintenance crew have
lined the tennis court into two Pickleball courts for us! We
have plenty of practice equipment for anyone who would
like to join us to play the fastest growing sport in America.

Newcomers are always welcome to join us to learn
and participate in this fast paced racquet sport! If you are
interested in joining or observing Pickleball here at The
Farm or want more information, please call David @ 626-
422-3009. Free lessons will be provided.
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ROPA’S

HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING
LIC. #1020868

Family owned Farm Resident

Residential and Comm

Installation - Repair - Service
Bonded & Insured

Senior Discounts MC/VISA/AmEX

(951) 219-8172

Free diagnostics for Farm residents ronnie(@ropaairconditioningservice.com

24472 CORNSTALK RD
2/2 1,512 SQFT $281,000

4 24571 CORNSTALK RD.
3/2 1,680 SQFT $284,000

4 24871 SPLIT RAIL RD. _;’/’/
2/2 1,440 SQFT $273,000

# 33410 HIDDEN HOLLOW DR
3/2 1,248 SQFT $268,000

A 33445 HARVEST WAY
3/2 1,620 SQ FT $279,000

(951)316-9677

Shirley@ColdwellBankerAB.com
DRE# 01281168

coLbweLlL
BANKER B

Associated Brokers Realty
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CPR
TRAININ

Get trained. Save a life. You’ll be glad you did.

Your OSHA Trainer now offers CPR/AED/First Aid training to all Farm residents in the
comfort of their own home or at our newest office located at: 31534 Railroad Canyon Road,
Suite ‘E’ Canyon Lake CA 92587. Registering for a class is as easy as calling: 951-723-7117 or
909-452-9805 or going to www.YourOshaTrainer.com and clicking on the CPR tab. The owner,

Roger Hillard, a Farm resident for 14 years, will offer a 15% discount to those who mention, “I
saw your ad in the Farm Gazette.”

Get trained today and save a life tomorrow.
Minimum class size is 3 and maximum of 10. All major credit cards accepted. Online classes
are also available for BLS training.
Office hours are: Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday 10:00 am to 3:00 pm

Thursday, Friday and Saturdays are reserved for training by appointment only.

Home Repair &
TheJ Improvements

Tradesmen Free Estimates! & Free Service Calls!

Ask about our senior discounts! Financing Available.

-
e A

Laminate Flooring Starting Kitchen:Remodels
at $2.99/ sp ft installed Starting at $8,990*

| e

Whole“House Windows ] ‘ Entry Level Decks Complete Heating

& Air Systems

Serving Southern California  TOLL FREE: (844) 810-0059

Licensed, Bonded, Insured, CA LIC #1029941

All Major credit —_ ~
cards accepted. VISA | Co- Bl P55

Starting at $2,150* | Starting at $795*

*Some restrictions may apply.




Wildomar Insurance

25 years serving the community

Special
Discount
for The Farm
Residents

Mobile Home Insurance i

B R

Call today
/J) MORRI : _ 951.678.8111
Lic. #0822586 & OF00719 WlldO marinsurance.com

32395 Clinton Keith Rd. Ste. A208 « Wildomar, CA 92595
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Mohile Home - Service & Repair

Wha" are vyour needs7 ............ We Can Help!

Foundations-Piers, Pads, Braces
Earthquake Bracing

Leveling

Plumbing Repairs & Re-plumb
Roofing-shingles & aluminum
Permanent Foundations

Sub- Floor Repair

L —an *R Awning & Awning post

& Construction Skirting
| Decks, Porches, Steps
. Carpeting & Tile
\ ~ Painting
; |

Siding Swamp I:cmlersfii
Ileatmg & Air condltmﬁlilq >

Call Today 1.855.370.3900

All Major Credit Cards Accepted
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LE;( Al Landscape Services

I I " r{' Pavers ¢ Stackables + Retaining Walls
r = . : Sod ¢ Synthetic Grass * Ground Cover
v Drip Systems ¢ Timers « Sprinker Valves
Drains « Weeding ¢ Trimming + Cement

One-Time Clean-ups

DOeS your business Service and Installation

need an advertising boost

to generate additional Al i e
income? ( ng is possible.
24 Hour Emergency Service
Call o email Denice at e b
(957) 244-3719 or
fpoagazette@qgmail-com 951-383-4733

Tuesday'’s - Senior Discount Day!
Military Discount Everyday
‘ follow us for
® upcoming events

The helpful place. and community activities!

Services Available:
Paint Custom Match
Lock Re-Key
Propane Exchange
Pool Water Testing
Rescreening
STIHL repair
And morel

Wildomar ACE Hardware. 23881 Clinton Keith Rd. Wildomar 92595
(951)834-9075 . Mon-Sat 7am-7pm . Sun- 8am-530pm
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MOBILE HOME SERVICES

Q QUALITY MOBILE HOME SERVICES Q

SERVICES
— FOUNDATIONS - PIERS, PADS, SUPPORTS
— — LEVELING
B =" _ EARTH QUAKE BRACING
B — PERMANENT FOUNDATIONS

— PLUMBING REPAIRS & RE-PIPES

I | —ROOFING

— 3,‘ | - SKYLIGHTS

Wi $8%  _ FLOOD RESTORATION

— SUB-FLOOR REPAIR

. T SKIRTING & SIDING
SERVING SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA — DECKS

FOR OVER 20 YEARS! — FLOORING
— PAINTING
— HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING
0 — SWAMP COOLERS
o — KITCHEN & BATH REMODELS
— BATHS, SHOWERS & WALK-IN TUBS

— AWNING & PATIO COVERS
— WINDOWS

0% FIN ANC'NG _ COMPLETE ROOM ADDITIONS
| smrsarcins ooy . VISA &2 [~ =

All major cards accepted.
QUALITY WORK, QUALITY PRICES,
QUALITY PEOPLE!

Lic. #C47-984436 Angies list. (30 &

FOR A FREE ESTIMATE, CALL 800.213.7557
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Constant
Comfort

Heating & Cooling

951370 0486

* Installation « Maintenance * Repair ¢

www.constantcomforthvac.com

Family Owned and Operated

Free Second Opinions

Free Estimates on Replacement Installations

. FULL SYSTEM :
. REPLACEMENT :

* L]
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO

951-370-0486
Licensed * Bonded ¢ Insured
Lic. #1028866
$500 OF# 3250 OF# $65
A/ C AND A/C REPLACEMENT ONLY 3 O'P OINT
FURNACE

: OR A /c
: FURNACE REPLACEMENT Pl TUNE UP

Onty
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Quality you can expect - Prices you can afford!

Seniors Take 25% Off
Mobile Home
improvement

“We're the experts in Mobile Home Improvement & Repair.
Give us a call for honest answers to all your questions
and your free estimate!”

VYost Covst

MOBILE HOME

IMPR VEMy

Serving Southern California

e Foundations — Piers, Pads, Braces
e Earthquake Bracing

e Leveling

e Plumbing Repairs & Re-plumb
e Roofing — Shingles & Aluminum
e Permanent Foundations

e Sub-Floor Repair

e Awnings & Awning Post

e Skirting

e Decks, Porches, Steps

e Carpeting &Tile

e Painting

e Siding

e Swamp Coolers

e Heating & Air Conditioning

e Kitchen & Bath Remodels

e Patio Covers

Toll Free

1 (877) 296-1778

(951) 296-1777
westcoastmhi.com

Licensed, Bonded, Insured
CA LIC 864633

All major credit cards accepted

] 3
= €9 EE

Free Estimates ¢ Senior Discounts
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4 LUSINESS DIRECTORY €

MY GARAGE / ADVANCED TRANSMISSIONS
951-674-8412

NICK /BOB

WWW.MYGARAGEAUTOREPAIR.ORG
AUTO REPAIR 909-262-4318 1 21952 WALNUT ST

TIRES SALES AND SERVICE WILDOMAR ,CA

Business CARD Abs

Debbie Walker
858.997.7150

* debbiewalker@tarbell.com

REALTOR® 18295 Collier Avenue
CalBRE #02048220 2B Lake Elsinore, CA 92530

PG Dynamics
Computer Repair and Consulting

Networking / Virus Removal
Backups / Installations

Roberto Romero
Serving the Farm Residents Since 1992
Phone: 951-245-8855

$52.00 - 3 months

$86.00 - 6 months

Mobile Home Specialist
Farm References Available

Terry Crossley
General Contractor

Office 951-579-1680

233 Southshore Dr.

Lake Elsinore CA pcdynamics@planetbeto.com License # 722786 Cell 714-330-5187
B”SlNESS c ARD A DS YOU WONT BE DISAPPOINTED
I\ CALL DONNAI! (951) 837-7253 .y
$52.00 - 3 month e -8
VU= monihs . @ References Available ’ Q

$86.00 - 6 months

* DONE YOURWAY *
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SREALTY
SARYORLD

HomeCares

DEAN GRAY

791-1000
-1406
-2872
2@gmail.com

1) 265
Email: dg

Sweetwater Rd. Suite A National City,

4 LUSINESS DIRBETORY &

Farm Resident since 2002

Sylvia Fitzgerald
Sales Agent Lic. #1040107
, Matthew Graham :
U vnitedheatthcare | e GRAHAM ELECTRH
Medicare Solutl =5
care Solutions 22189l rieaior Pl | Service at the highest standard
p 951.315.7164 Canyon Lake, CA. 92587
17701 Ave., Sui
Riversig\g,aC/: ZZSBI;B 200 ez it
sylfitzgerald@gmail.com CA License # OE53231 Grahameloctric@yaheo.com

Business CARD Ads

$52.00 - 3 months

$86.00 - 6 months

CA 91950

Barks and Rec
Pet Care

Pet Sitting and Dog Walking
Wildomar and Surrounding Areas
Morgan Dulak

951-514-7345

facebook.com/barksandrecpetcare

Business CARD Abds

$52.00 - 3 months

$86.00 - 6 months

BusIness CARD Abs

$52.00 - 3 months

$86.00 - 6 months

Check Website D
64 Yelp Reviews - 5 Star Rating ralnmancleanmg com
Anthony Tuttelmondo
drain cleaning svc.
Affordable flat rate price!
30 day guarantee!

light plumbing, shower faucets, garbage

disposals, toilet and etc.
951-300-6049

local family owned
Tdays open 7am - 7pm
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Business CARD ADds

$52.00 - 3 months

$86.00 - 6 months

GEARHART’S

GARAGE, INC.

agv o 0s0 v

Complete Foreign & Domestic Auto & Truck Repair
8 Bays * 6 Mechanics
Large Truck & Motorhome 12-Ton Hoist
Complete Machine Shop, Radiator & Muffler Shop

WALLY
(951) 674-3459

|
Morgan Dulak
Realtor ®

(951) 514-7345
morgandulakhomes@gmail.com I
Facebook.com/morgandulakrealestate |
DRE 02044180 '
EHM Real Estate

Business CARD Abs

$52.00 - 3 months

$86.00 - 6 months

184 South Main St.
Lake Elsinore, CA 92530

4 LUSINESS DIRECTORY &9

WE BUY GOLD & SILVER!

AUTHORIZED DEALER

ACCUTRON « BULOVA « CARAVELLE
Established 1976

DIAMONDS JEWELRY

RONNIE’S @@ JEWELERS

(7{;{0(3@ & Watch %{%’0{/‘-

31901 MISSION TRAIL
LAKE ELSINORE, CA 92530
951-674-1255

Ron & Susan Douglas

Owners ; §
\‘ Guy That 7}1@ \ : :
v"*%‘“ Y
S Affordable .,
Appliance Service, Inc.
All Makes & Models
33540 Hayfield Circle

Wildomar, CA 92595 State Lic. # A44208

Bl » Residential

|
" We'll Beat ANY

All Your Plumbing Needs

» Commercial

» New Construction

» Service & Repair

» Copner « Pex  Re-pipes
» Water Filtration Systems

PLUMBING

Lic. Contractor's

Written Quote! 30MY.Cane

Business CARD Ads

$52.00 - 3 months

$86.00 - 6 months
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LAY-AWAY
MOST MAJOR CREDIT
CARDS ACCEPTED

951-244-5010

951) 760-6200 _
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4 LUSINESS DIRECTORY &

Hepresonwip

= FOREMOST

_JINSURANCE GROUP
MOBILE/MANUFACTURED/CONVENTIONAL HOMES

$52.00 - 3 months MOTORHOME/TRAVEL TRAILER/RV’S/BOATS
JOHN DAVID BARNETT

{AKA: FARMER JOHN — LICENSE # A064946)

BUsSINESS CARD Ads

$86.00 - 6 months

SERVING “THE FARM” OVER 38 Yrs., NOT JUST AN AGENT, I’'M YOUR NEIGHBOR!
PLEASE CALL ME FOR PERSONALIZED SERVICE @ 951-244-4178

e —

1-800-683-7663 ESTIMATE

Judy Kentish
‘\‘"\ . i 4 .'l 3 ‘11
R O O F X ﬁ vl | (951)333-8256
Residential » Commercial » Industnal i : judykentish@verizon.net
New Construction * Re-Roofs « Repairs , marykay.com/judykentish
Serving the area for over 20 years FREE ff Discover What You Love ™

E4 Southern Pacific Electric

_ CSLB Lic # 1016316 L
John Harris
Owner o

- 29I\ HERATING & AIR CONDITIONING

QammemallﬂemdﬂmmT L i : '" LIC. #1020868
ting, Inst

95 1 -4 73-6042 New gﬁm::c::n:nger::;e;

Farm Resident _ Repairs, Maintenance, etc..

Ronnie McDonald
(951} 219-8172
www.Ropaairconditloningservice.com

BROKER!/ Problem Solver

=y N Cal BRE #01884430

$52.00 - 3 months o cell: 619.672.8253

TS office: 951.298.9910
efax: 619.512.4493
jason@signaturetransactions.net

Business CARD Ads gy JASON KREUTZER

$86.00 - 6 months

Farm Resident & Specialist

33

N




CET
T
JOB DONE!

Buy « Sell = Trade « Rent = Hire

SERVICES

HOUSECLEANING: Affordable, Good Service,
Experienced. Call Lori 951-678-1726 or 951-216-5482 cell.

HAIR: Highlights, shampoo and set, shampoo and blow dry,
cuts and color. Call Carmen Padilla, your Farm resident 951-
796-9525.

LAWN MAINTENANCE: Slope cleaning, rock-scape, weed
care, hauling, new sod. Call George 951-672-8040 home or
909-838-5292 cell.

RETIRED NEIGHBORHOOD LOCKSMITH: Re-keys
old locks, other services include: new door knobs, new locks,
new keys. Mobile Service will come to you! Special pricing
lowest around. Farm resident John Bice 714-642-3617.

SEWING + ALTERATIONS AT THE FARM: Call Jan at
951-244-3245.

CROSSLEY CONSTRUCTION: Please see the business
card ad for all your construction services and mobile home
needs or call Terry at 951-579-1680 or 714-330-5187.

HANDYMAN-FARM RESIDENT: Honest, reliable and
reasonable, $15 per hour. No job too small. Call 949-600-
3079.

CARE-A-VAN TRANSPORTATION: Serving the Farm
and Lake Elsinore providing quality transportation since
1994. Call 951-791-3572. Driver with Class B needed for
Lake Elsinore/Farm area, must have clean driving record.

DIANE’S LOW_COST HOUSECLEANING: Reliable
with 20 years experience. Specializing in affordable cleaning.
Farm residents. 951-764-3385

AIR  CONDITIONING/ELECTRIC:  Repair and
replacement and all electrical work by Keith 951-380-6552.

COMPUTER _SERVICES & INVESTIGATIONS:
Springtime Tune-Up Special for my current Farm customers
as well as prospective new customers. Clean-up, tune-up,
optimization. REVITALIZE YOUR COMPUTER. Roku,
SlingTV and other media services available. Printers and
other external devices also installed. Call CSI 951-595-2888.

PROFESSIONAL PET SITTING AND DOG TRAINING:
In your home, overnights and drop-ins. Bonded and insured.
Certified dog trainer. Reactive dogs ok, comfortable giving
meds. 781-913-1282 www.dogapplows.com

TUTORING: Retired teacher will tutor in your home.
Reading, writing, learning strategies, and ESL. Pat 781-913-
1417

HOUSECLEANING: You won’t be disappointed. Call
Donna! 951-837-7253 References available. Done Your Way.

34

DRAIN CLEANING SPECIALIST: Bonded. Good
reviews on Yelp and Google. A lot of experience with Farm
homes and manufactured. 951-300-6049

HANDY HAROLD & BRAD: Landscape, maintenance,
irrigation, plumbing, painting, light construction. 40 yrs.
experience. 951-805-7807/951-746-6134

FOR SALE

HAVE SUCCULENTS AND CACTUS WILL TRAVEL.:
All 4 inch containers are $2.50. All 6 inch and 1 gallon
containers start at $4.00 and increase as they mature. Brad
and Patty, 33591 Windmill and Cornstalk - 951-244-1526

HELP WANTED

HELP WANTED: I am looking for a teen who would like
to earn a few extra dollars a week doing yard work and odd
jobs. Please leave your name, age, and phone number at
951-551-1144. Please include the best time to reach you and
I will get back to you.

Have your classified ad on this page for only
25 cents per word, $1.00 minimum.
Contact Denice Harrison,

Gazette Editor at 951-244-3719.




There 1s a small increase 1n the cost of

advertising beginning January 1, 2019.

Monthly 3 Months
Full Page $92.00 $262.20
Half Page $52.00 $148.20
Quarter Page  $40.00  $114.00

3 Months 6 Months

Business Cards  $52.00 $86.00

Farm Saver Ads will be 25 cents per word.

If you have any questions, please call Gazette
Editor Denice Harrison at 951-244-3719.

) HANDYMAN
Clean-Ups Services

Landscaping ¢ Plumbing ¢ Flooring
Fencing « Wood Work ¢ Doors
Roofing « Roof Leak Repair
Drywall « Paint  Yard Work « Hauling
Trim Trees « Palm Tree Trimming
Artificial Grass  Irrigation
Drip Systems ¢ Rain Gutters
Mobile Home Repair ¢ Framing
Patio Covers And Much More!

Reasonable Prices
Quality Work

Call GEORGE
Bus. (909) 838-5292

The Farm Saver

Rates are 25¢ per word. Telephone number counts as one word.
Minimum charge peradis $1.

Publish my ad as follows:

Total Amount Enclosed:

Name:
Address:
Phone No.
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THE GAZETTE COMMITTEE

fpoagazette@gmail.com
(All area codes are 951 and all telephone prefixes are 244 unless otherwise noted.)

Editor/Secretary ..........cccceevenenne. Denice Harrison..........cccceeueneeee. 3719, ext. 101
BOD LiaiSon .......cccceeeveeveriereeerennnns Paul Bakeman ...........cccccoeevvnieieniieenee, 3719
Proofreading...........ccccvevvvereenenne. Eileen San Giovanni ...........ccceceeeeiereeeveennene. 3719
Proofreading..........ccceevvvvveveennnne. Shirley Urquhart ..........cccoeeveeeiinciiiiiiieenenns 3719
Proofreading..........ccccevvnveiennne. Nina Hecklinski.......cooooeoieveninieiieee 3719
Advertising.........ccoeeeeevereeeeeennnn. Denice Harrison..........cccceeueneeee. 3719, ext. 101
Circulation Scheduler.... Denice Harrison/Garrett Rodriquez........................... 3719

(All area codes are 951 and all telephone prefixes are 244 unless otherwise noted.)

DISTRIBUTORS
1 John King/Sharon Thompson 7A Eileen San Giovanni 10-1A Missy/Chloe/Claire
2 Gil/Shari Salazar 7B Jan MacKenzie 10-1B Sara McVay/Dominick Gonzalez
3 Larry Leveque/Edie Parker 7C Rita/Bruce Green 10-2A Wendy Harp
4  Frank/Sylvia Nemetz 7D Jim Canham 10-2B Diana Bravo
5 Mike Sayer 7E Charlie Luton 10-3A Need Volunteer
5B Misty Michalski/JoAnna Drelleshak 8A LaVonne Moore/Roly Nelson 10-3B John June/Anita Clifford
5C Janie Malkovic/Andrew Haire 8B Steve/Majorie Marrale 10-4 Charlie Luton
6 Linda Nicholson/Donna Fight 8C June Koenig 10-5 Janet Wenzel

10-6/10-7 Susan Haire

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO VOLUNTEER TO BE A DISTRIBUTOR, OR
WOULD LIKE TO FILL IN WHEN WE NEED A SUBSTITUTE
PLEASE CALL DENICE HARRISON AT 951-244-3719.

(All area codes are 951 and all telephone prefixes are 244 unless otherwise noted.)

ACTIVITY GROUPS
Line Dancing, Terry ........ccccevevvevvevenerennennne 3719 Bunco, Jackie Dyck ........ccoocovvinininiinenne. 4042
Quilters Club, Shermalee Ochoa.................. 2576 Quilters Group, Louise Braga.............. 246-1930
Youth Tennis, David Gerletti ......... 626-422-3009 Exercise, LaVonne Moore ..........c...ccue........ 3719
Pickleball, David Gerletti............... 626-422-3009

ANY LETTER, ARTICLE OR ADVERTISEMENT PRINTED DOES NOT NECESSARILY
REFLECT THE OPINION OR THE ENDORSEMENT OF THE GAZETTE COMMITTEE OR
THE FARM PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION. THE GAZETTE CANNOT VOUCH FOR

OR VERIFY AUTHENTICITY OF INFORMATION RECEIVED.
FOR ANY PROBLEMS WITH ADVERTISERS CALL THE BETTER BUSINESS BUREAU.
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Information Page

THE FARM PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
33430 Harvest Way, Wildomar, CA 92595
Telephone 244-3719 + FAX 244-0553

Director of the Month  294-1104

President.........coovvvivvieieissseseeeeees Mike Sayegh DArCtOr ..o Paul Bakeman
Vice President ........cooovvrvvnniiininnen, Dave Kentish DT ) RN Morgan Dulak
Corp. Secretary .........ocovvvvrvrrevererenennns Cathy Neubauer DITECLOT ..t Mary Haire
TICASUIET ...vvvrviriiiiiiiieese s Gerrit Brands
Association Manager/Gazette Editor
Maintenance Manager Denice Harrison, CMCA®............. 244-3719, Ext. 101
VINCE SO0 ..t 244-9966
Accounting Manager
Debbie MYers.........ccceeererrrnnennns 244-3719, Ext. 106
FARM BARN Bookkeeper
CUSTOMER SERVICE HOURS: Melissa Banwart.............ccocveueen.... 244-3719, Ext. 108
Mon-Fri  9:00 e.l.m. - 5:00 pm Garrett Rodricues
Closed for Lunch 12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m. ACC Administrative Assistant ......244-3719, Ext. 105

OFFICE E-MAIL ADDRESSES

Vince Soto, Maintenance Manager........ fpoamainman@gmail.com
Denice Harrison, CMCA®, Association Manager............ fpoagazette@gmail.com
Debbie Myers, Accounting Manager........... fpoabookkeeper@gmail.com
Melissa Banwart, Bookkeeper........ fpoabkpr2@gmail.com
Garrett Rodriguez, ACC Administrative Assistant ........ fpoaacc@gmail.com
Director of the Month (After Business Hours) .......cccocevvvveciveeniennne. 951-294-1104
COMMITTEE INFORMATION

Architectural Control Acting Chairperson ...... Eileen San Giovanni...........ccceeevvrveerirreennnen. 244-3719, Ext. 105
Community Garden Committee....................... Eileen San Glovanni............cececevveveenieenenreenienennnns 951-723-0883
Crime Watch Chairperson.........cceceevvveveerveeenen. Ingrid GOOdE ......ccoovenieieiiieiieeeeeee e 244-3719
Youth Committee Chairperson............ccccevevrvevnene. Susie Watters.......covvveirieeinieiieieeseeee s 244-3719
Recreation Committee Chairperson................. Eileen San Giovanni...........ccceecevvvveereerenreeneenenenns 951-723-0883
RV ASSIZNMENLS......cvevevinieieiiriereieieesieieeeieienes Garrett Rodriguez.......coevveeeveeenieeieenne 244-3719, Ext. 105
Welcoming Committee .........ocevvrverervrreerverenene Durene Southward ..........ccooevvvieeieneiininceeeeeee, 244-5100
2019 Inspectors of Election ............c.cu....... HOA Elections of California............cccecevrveeerieennnes 1-888-589-8683
Acts of Vandalism in Common Areas
DayS: FPOA OFfICE ...oveviuiieiiieieieeeee ettt sb et sese s s e e enesenes 244-3719
Non-Emergency Problems (Sheriff) .........oceoiveeiviiinieiieeeeeeeees 951-776-1099, Option #5
Emergency (SHETITT) ....c.oovoviiiieiiccee ettt en e Call 9-1-1

The Farm Mutual Water Co. is a separate corporation from the FPOA.
Contact The Farm Mutual Water Co. for water bills, turning on/off service, and other related questions.

The Farm Mutual Water Co. ......ccceivieiiiieiiecisceeeesee e 33383 Mill Pond Drive
All Water Issues (Street Leaks) Weekdays: Water Co. Business Office........ccccevvveverircineeninennnen, 244-4198
Water Co. Customer Service Hours ..............ccooooeiveinineiineenecene Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
After-Hours Emergencies Only ...........c.ccooviveiiiiinieiieceeeesee et 1-800-951-3074
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Inside Events will be held at Millers' Mill located at 33379B Mill Pond Drive. Must sign up in the lobby of the Barn. Call Eileen at 951-723-0883 or
Shirley at 951-246-1218 with any questions. Ages eight and under eat free. Exact change for donations is appreciated.

Saturday, May 18 Saturday, June 15 *'l‘hursdav, July 4

Family Event Live Family Even;{ oo Di Parade & Barbecue

Entertain g, 000 unner X Family Event
am,
Tacos Hobo Stew, Salad, N Pafade St

S Twinkies, Chips, || ®* gp Tree HotDogs ant
* all the fixings Goldiish d Chips
£ Water |
5:00 pm Social 5:00 pm Social Watermelon i y
$6 Donation 5:30 pm Dinner]| $6 Donation 5:30 pm Dinner
Saturday, August 17 | Saturday, September 21 Saturday, October 19
H ' t s
American Bandsfaml [l Fanily Eves , 15th Annual Chili Cook Off and
Dance Confest Las Vegas Night Craft Fair
. . . 7
Hamburgers, chips, Shish kabob, 123 pm.
potato salad, rootbeer .
ﬂ . rice, salad,
oats, pie dessert
Country Sounds . :
gand .00 pm Social 5:00 pm Social Craft Fair

$6 Donation

5:30 pm Dinner || $6 Donation

5:30 pm Dmner

Family Event » Millers' Mill

Saturday, May 4

Saturday, June 8
Family Event

Thursday, July 4

Family Event

Bike Parade

Main Pond
FREE ree E\zent I
pamiy xent. - 0-9:00 p.m. Awesome DJ 12:00 p.m.
. . Wagon Train Gazebo FREE Event
Millers' Mill Snacks and Drinks 4-7:00 p.m.
Saturday, August 10 || Saturday, September 14 Sunday, October 6
Free Event \ Famﬂy Even; ’ E—WASTE

Movie Night w/ Snack Bar
8:00 p.m. or when it's dark
at the Main Pond %2 basketball court

Family Camp Out
Star Gazing

Free Event
Location and Time TBD
Snack Bar Available

2-4:00 p.m. / Drop off at Millers' Mill

Friday, October 25
Trunk or Treat and a Movie

FREE EVENT 6-7:00 p.m. Trunk or Treat
7:30-9:30 p.m. Movie




